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Want to share your news, events, or good story
in the next edition? Contact us!

98 Elizabeth Avenue

Worship Service, Sunday
11:00 a.m - 12:00 p.m

October has already shown off it’s beauty with amber
lit days and multi-coloured trails, making it a little
more pleasant to partake in the morning traffic. 

As the ‘ber’ months are settling in, it’s followed with
moments of reflection of what truly brings you peace

and gratitude. 

We encourage all to take part in the many events we
have coming up to celebrate the 250  anniversary,

more details are shared in this issue! 

th

Welcome to the News from the Pews Newsletter!
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Fall is in full swing, the leaves are changing, and here at St. David's we
have a great deal to be thankful for!

I want to first off say a big thank you to everyone who came to our first
Social Saturday last month. We had ages from 11 months up to seniors in
their late eighties, and everyone had a great time together. We played
board games and the seniors who take part in our Good Companions
weekly group taught us the ropes of carpet bowling. We had long-time
members and fresh faces, and everyone gladly pitched in to help things
run smoothly. One of the children attending told me we should do this
every week! Our next Social Saturday will be October 18th, from 2-5 PM,
so please consider dropping by and making "church family" a reality.
Despite planning to avoid mealtimes, I think that our church children
would very much enjoy someone using our kitchen during Social
Saturday to make a snack to share. If that would be fun for you, and not
"work", please let me know.

Minister’s Message
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I also want to give you a special invitation to our special Anniversary
service and soup and sandwich lunch on November 2nd. Known as "All
Saints" Sunday, this is a time for us to celebrate the large community our
Church connects us to. With 250 years of history, we have connections
that run deep and spread far! In what I hope may become a new tradition,
we have reached out to the many, many outside groups that use our
church building regularly to invite them to come celebrate with us on that
Sunday!



Churches across Canada are coming to realize the importance of
community involvement. Here at St. David's, hundreds of people come
through our door every week and feel at home in the space we have
created here in St. John's. This is one of the standout features of St.
David's when I compare us to other churches. These are our neighbours,
and many of them already see us as their friends, so it is good to get to
know them and show them the love of Jesus Christ! My hope is that by
strengthening these relationships we will be able to encourage greater
participation in our mission projects and also open our doors to those
who might be looking for the sort of loving community I believe our
church has to offer. 

This fall is a busy one here at St. David's, which you will see in this
newsletter. Our community is growing and growing closer. Come join us,
and find listening ears, friendly faces, and a challenging message of
hope, kindness, and grace that will fulfill your life. 

Happy Thanksgiving, and may God give you
the great gift of a thankful heart.

David
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in the Hall
Music
Schedule of Concerts

Darrin Martin and
Jonathan Parsons

NOV
23

Gospel in the
Sanctuary

Shelley Neville & Bob
MacDonald with Music
Director Brian Way

“On a Winter’s Night”

DEC
13

Please call the office at 709-722-2382 or email: musicinthehall250@gmail.com to
reserve your tickets. Tickets remain the same at $25/pp. The performance will start

at 8pm – with doors opening at 7:30pm. Thank you.

The complete list of concerts - can be found on the Tower door entry bulletin board.
And on our website under “concerts”. 

Please Note: The Music in the Hall concert scheduled for Saturday, November 1st has been
cancelled. The last two concerts in our 2025 season will be a Gospel Concert on Sunday

afternoon, November 23rd at 2pm - featuring Darrin Martin and Jonathan Parsons
accompanied by Music director, Brian Way. 

The final concert will be a 3rd Annual Christmas concert with Shelley Neville, Bob
MacDonald and Brian Way, our Music Director. Please call or email at 709-722-2382 or

musicinthehall250@gmail.com to reserve your tickets!!

mailto:musicinthehall250@gmail.com


All Saints" Sunday - 250th
Anniversary Service

Join us in celebration of a historic milestone! On All Saints
Sunday, November 2nd, 2025, we will gather for a special

Ecumenical Service to honour 250 years of faith,
community, and shared history. Following the service, all

are warmly invited to share in fellowship at a
commemorative luncheon with games!

This momentous occasion is an opportunity to come
together in gratitude, reflection, and unity as we mark a

quarter of a millennium of worship and community spirit.
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Sunday, November 2nd
Service: 11:00 am
Luncheon : 12:00 pm



DissentersDissentersPathPath
THETHE S D P C 250250

Invitation to walk the “Dissenter’s Path” guided tour on
Saturday Nov. 1 st  beginning at 10AM – Harborside Park

Wharf led by Stephen Bruneau.
 

The “Dissenters Path” is an interpreted walk that traces the
250-year history of the Congregation today known at

St.David’s Presbyterian Church. The walk touches on the
places and events that shaped the church from its origins in

the 1770’s through to its present day. The walk will take
the “Main Path” and “Return Loop” (as seen on the map)

which is a total of 5km taking around 2+ hours.
Opportunities to take short cuts and leave the guided tour
are freely available. Paper copies of the map are available

outside the church office and it can viewed by following
links on the church website.  https://stdavids.nf.ca/



Dear Members of the St. David’s Congregation, 

This November, St. David’s will be hosting an Art Auction to raise funds
in  support of our ministries and community outreach. We are reaching
out to you,  our church family, to help us make this event a success by
contributing art  pieces that would bring value to the auction. 

We are especially seeking: 
Original artwork (paintings, drawings, prints, and sculptures) 
Photography and other fine art pieces 
High-quality, collectible works that could be of interest to buyers 

 Please note: that while we deeply appreciate everyone’s generosity,
this  particular auction will focus on curated, higher-value art items.
That means we  won’t be able to include items like used décor, hobby
crafts, or pieces that are  more suitable for a market or yard sale. 

But don’t worry—we’re planning  a “Community Treasures Holiday Sale”,
where those wonderful items will shine  and find new homes! 

As a registered charity, St. David’s can provide tax receipts for the fair
market  value of donated art included in the auction. 

 If you have a piece you’d like to contribute or if you’d like to learn more
about  what qualifies, please reach out to Ian Bruneau by Monday,
November 10th. 

Thank you for supporting St. David’s in this exciting new event. Together,
we can  celebrate creativity, community, and generosity. 

Warmly, 
The Art Auction Committee
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Treasurer’s Report
Fall has sprung with cooler weather taking over slowly. The church looks
bright and fresh, still showing the summer changes to the landscape,
fresh paint inside, and the new sign’s messages. Are we finished yet? Not
exactly, but plans are in place to finish off our little projects. 

We’ve welcomed back all our usual groups whose activities started last
month. We are now fully geared up for the fall and winter activities.
We’ve purchased supplies for concerts, the Good Companions, our
pickleball players, the Sunday coffee hour, and all those other office and
janitorial necessaries. We now see a busy church again with the parking
lot well used. I’m delighted to see all of you.

As treasurer I have to mention finances. How are they doing? Our 250th
year is like many others in our long history. We pay all out local bills
while we continue to owe monies to the Presbyterian Church of Canada.
Those commitments will be met by year’s end.  
As we approach the last quarter of our 250th Anniversary, dates have
been set for special occasions this month and the following one. Please
see the list of activities and events to come. Thanks to everyone who
participated in the activities to date and please consider taking part in
those to come.   

St. David’s congregation has waxed and waned for over two hundred
and fifty years. We are a group of diverse peoples who have come
together to form a community of individuals who consider this their
home church. This year please reflect on what St. David’s means to you
and your family, now, going forward, and into the future. Our future
depends on you and everything you bring to our congregation. As
Treasurer, I do appreciate your generosity. I hope that you continue to
support St. David’s in many ways and as best you can. 

Anne
S D P C 250250
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The sympathy of the entire congregation goes out to Sylvia Taylor,
Heather and Bob Patey and John and Vicky Taylor-Hood and their
families on the passing of Robert (Bob) Taylor, on September 26,
2025. (Please see Barrett’s Funeral Home for the entire obituary.)
Our hearts and prayers are with the family at this time.

It is with deep love and sadness that we announce the peaceful
passing of Robert D. C. Taylor, aged 84 years, at his home in Mount
Pearl, Newfoundland and Labrador, on September 26th, 2025.

Bob was predeceased by his parents: Bertram R. and Nellie R. Taylor
(née Ferguson) of St. John’s; and his sister, Helen L. Butt (H. Douglas
Butt) of St. John’s.

He will be forever missed by his devoted wife of 62 years, Sylvia J.
Taylor (née Gibbons); his daughter, Heather E. Patey (Robert P.
Patey), and cherished grandchildren Jean M. Patey and El R. E. Patey
of St. John’s; his son, John C. R. Taylor-Hood (Vicky A. Taylor-Hood),
and beloved granddaughter Katherine E. A. Taylor-Hood of Torbay.

Condolences
Robert Taylor
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Visitation will take place at Barrett’s Funeral Home, 328 Hamilton
Avenue, St. John’s, on Wednesday, October 1st, from 2–4 p.m. and 7–
9 p.m., and on Thursday, October 2nd, from 2–4 p.m. and 7–9 p.m.

A service of celebration and thanksgiving for Bob’s life will be held at
St. David’s Presbyterian Church, 98 Elizabeth Avenue, St. John’s, on
Friday, October 3rd, at 2:00 p.m., with inurnment to follow at Mount
Pleasant Cemetery.

In lieu of flowers, donations in Bob’s memory may be made to the
Canadian Cancer Society or to a charity of one’s choice.

Condolences
Robert Taylor

The sympathy of the congregation goes out to Grace Artiss and her
family on the passing of her mother, Augusta Emma Joubert on
September 20 th , 2025 at the age of 97. Augusta lived in South Africa
but had visited Grace and David several times in earlier years, here in
St. John’s. The Joubert’s came to Church at St. David’s when they did
visit and became very good friends with Gracie and Joss Wood and
Rev. Ted Thompson. Up until a few weeks ago when Augusta’s health
declined, she and Grace would call each other daily. Augusta’s funeral
took place on September 29 th . Our hearts and prayers are with Grace
and David as they mourn the loss of a wonderful lady.

On a personal note, I discovered a few years ago that it was Augusta
who actually crocheted many of the little angels that adorn our
Christmas tree in the sanctuary. And she passed along the
instructions on how to clean and starch them! We’ll think of her at
Christmas when the little angels are on our tree!

Condolences
Augusta Emma Joubert



Happy Birthday

Pam Bruce,
October 4th

Jacqueline Brockerville,
October 5th

Julie Gill, 
October 5th

Matthew St. Croix, 
October 11th

Clayton Collins,
October 14th

Margo Noseworthy,
October 15th

Emily Critch,
October 18th

Timothy Bassler,
October 21st

Matthew Hudson,
October 22nd

Jean Patey,
October 22nd

Harry Crawford,
October 23rd

Penny Stansbury,
October 24th

Ethan Quinton,
October 24th

Evelyn Melendy, 
October 24th

Michelle Sturtevant,
October 25th

Ernst Rollmann,
October 25th

Emily McLean, 
October 28th

Nicholas Lowery,
October 28th

Emily Hancock,
October 31st

Eleanor Bonnell, 
October 31st



Monica and Michael McNeill
Celebrating their 13th wedding anniversary on October 5th.

Michelle and David Sturtevant
Celebrating their 12th wedding anniversary on October 5th

Mildred and Darrin Greeley
Celebrating 36 years of marriage on October 6th

Meghan and David Mochulski
Celebrating their 7th wedding anniversary, October 18th

Lillian and Harry Crawford
Celebrating 57 years of marriage on October 19th.

Congratulations to all our couples. We hope you share your special day with
family and friends and best wishes for many happy years ahead! 

If you know of someone who is going to have a birthday or an anniversary in the
coming days or weeks, please call or email the church.



What’s Happening
at St. David’s

SUNDAY SCHOOL
Sunday School has started up again for the season,
and will be studying the Story of the Bible as told in
the Jesus Storybook Bible. We aim to teach children
to relate to the stories of the Bible and reflect Jesus
Christ in their actions, while taking plenty of time
for joyful play and building friendships. Parents are
asked to consider volunteering to assist with one
Sunday each month to ensure that our volunteers
get breaks, and new volunteers are enthusiastically
welcome!
 

Creche/Playroom: 

We have an unsupervised Creche/playroom for
Families to use. This space is available to use
anytime and during the worship service. Though
please be reminded that it is unsupervised. 

12
OCT

1 1 :00AM

19
OCT

1 1 :00AM
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26
OCT

1 1 :00AM



What’s Happening
at St. David’s

POP-UP CHOIR CALL
Hope this finds you well. I am writing regarding our
hopes of returning to the choir ministry at St.
David's Presbyterian. 

Here is the schedule for Fall:
Sunday, October 19th
Sunday, November 16th
Sunday, December 21st

Should you be available and interested in giving of
your time and voices, or know of anyone who enjoys
singing, the church congregation, as am I, would be
greatly appreciative!

On the given Sunday, we will meet 9:30am in the
sanctuary for rehearsal followed by the 11am service
which typically finishes by noon.

Please consider helping out and do let me know
either way so that I can prepare accordingly.

Thanks for your time,
Brian

19
OCT

9:30
AM

16
NOV

9:30
AM

21
DEC

9:30
AM
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What’s Happening
at St. David’s
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14
OCT 2025 PROVINICAL ELECTION

Elections NL will hold polling stations in The Hall
on October 2  as part of the 2025 Provincial
Election. There will be no access to the church,
only to vote if it’s your assigned polling station.
Please remember to get out and vote! If you don’t
have a ride to the polls, call your candidates
campaign office.

nd

8:00AM -
8 :00 PM

15
OCT PICKLEBALL

Pickle Ball takes place every Wednesday
afternoon from 2 to 4 pm. If you’d like more
information, or if would like to get some
education on the rules and instruction on how to
play, please join us on Wednesdays!  

2:00 
PM

15
OCT BIBLE STUDY

Our weekly Bible Study has starting back up for
the season. Come join us in the Armour room for
our informal study as we follow along with the
journey through the Bible. All are welcome, no
experience is required

1 :00  
PM

1-31
OCT SOCKOBER

With your help St. David’ AMS is ready for Sockober
again!! October is when the Sanctuary becomes
festooned with socks and personal care items, which
are then donated to those in need. Thank you for all
donations.



What’s Happening
at St. David’s
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16
OCT BOARD OF MANAGERS MEETING

7:00
PM

The Board of Managers will meet on October 16th
at 7:00pm in the Armour Room.

16
OCT GOOD COMPANIONS 

2:00
PM

The Good Companions is a seniors group that
meets once a week in the church hall and Armour
Room to share in some activities. If you would like to
try your hand at carpet bowling, join a game of
bridge or 120’s or maybe a friendly game of
Scrabble. Please join us on Thursday afternoon
Oct.16th from 2 to 4 pm. All are welcome! 

15
OCT SESSION MEETING

Session will meet on Wednesday, October 15  at
7:30 pm in the Armour Room.

th

7:30
PM



at St. David’s
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21
OCT WOMEN’S AUXILIARY (WA)

Have you ever wondered what the Women’s
Auxiliary groups do for their churches? Well, we
would love to invite all of you to our first meeting
of this new season!  Bring your curiousity and join
us for a delicious lunch and business meeting -
where lots of creative ideas and thoughtful plans
are discussed.  These meetings are always
inspiring and fun! 

12 :00
PM

19
OCT GUEST MINISTER SERVICE

Many of you will remember Rev. Ted and Darlene
Thompson - Rev. Ted Thompson was the Minister
here at St. David's from 1984 to 1999... On
Sunday, October 19th, Rev. Ted will be taking part
in our Worship Service to join us in marking our
250th Anniversary! Please also plan to attend
coffee hour following the service - everyone is
welcome!!!

1 1 :00
AM

18
OCT SOCIAL SATURDAYS

2:00
PM

Rev. David is inviting us to have a Social Saturday.
You and your family and friends are welcome to
spend time in your Hall to celebrate "how good and
pleasant it is when God's people live together in
unity" (Psalm 133). Fight back against a world
divided and isolated by choosing Social Saturday!  
-Solve a puzzle, play cards, or bring a board game!
-Play pickle ball, carpet bowling, or corn-hole toss!-
Get a crew together to bake muffins for the food
bank! Or sweets for Sunday coffee hour!
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26
OCT CONTEMPORARY SERVICE 

The Contemporary Service will be on the last
Sunday of the month, October 26th.

1 1 :00
AM

22
OCT 250TH ANNIVERSARY BANQUET

Our 250th Anniversary Banquet will be held on
Wednesday, October 22nd 2025 at The Royal
Canadian Legion on Blackmarsh Road. Further
details can be found in the newsletter.TBA

28
OCT

Our monthly Bridge Lunch for October will take
place on Tuesday, Oct. 28th at 12 noon. Tables of
four (4) must be booked in advance. Cost -
$20.00. Dates for the rest of 2025: Nov. 18th &
Dec. 16th

12 :00
PM

WOMEN’S AUXILIARY (WA)

What’s Happening
at St. David’s
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02
NOV ALL SAINTS" SUNDAY - 250TH

ANNIVERSARY SERVICE
Join us in celebration of a historic milestone!
On All Saints Sunday, November 2nd, 2025, we
will gather for a special Ecumenical Service to
honour 250 years of faith, community, and
shared history. Following the service, all are
warmly invited to share in fellowship at a
commemorative luncheon with games!
This momentous occasion is an opportunity to
come together in gratitude, reflection, and
unity as we mark a quarter of a millennium of
worship and community spirit.

1 1 1 :00
AM

01
NOV DISSENTER’S PATH WALK

Beginning at 10AM – Harborside Park Wharf led by
Stephen Bruneau. The “Dissenters Path” is an
interpreted walk that traces the 250-year history
of the Congregation today known at St.David’s
Presbyterian Church. The walk touches on the
places and events that shaped the church from
its origins in the 1770’s through to its present day. 

10 :00
AM

29
OCT

the Futures Committee meeting will be held on
Wednesday, October 29  at 7:00 pm in the
Armour Room. 

th

7:00 
PM

FUTURES COMMITTEE MEETING



39 Cookstown Rd, St. John's, NL A1C 4G7

https://bridgestohope.ca/

Groups and Events

“The Weekly "Flyer" Specials with items helpful for food hampers”, will be
included in your weekly Announcements insert in the Order of Service
The suggested item(s) for October 2025, especially useful for Bridges to
Hope – Canned Milk.  Other non-perishable food items are always welcome
and appreciated!

While Bridges to Hope always has an ample supply of dog food, they have a
shortage of cat food. Your help in this area would be appreciated too. Thank
you.

Bridges to Hope September Update
Our food hampers were distributed to 1,445 people - which included 105
seniors and 486 children. 

For the BTH newsletter, go to 
https:// bridgestohope.ca and choose “About Us”, and then the
“Newsletter” to see their latest newsletter.

Bridges to Hope

S D P C 250250
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Groups and Events

Jigsaw Puzzle Exchange
Who doesn’t love a good Jigsaw Puzzle?!

Well, the Good Companions Group has started a Jigsaw Puzzle
exchange... you will find the Jigsaw Puzzles in the locked grey cabinet
just outside the Armour Room. (The key for the cabinet is kept in the
office.) Management of the puzzles will done on an ‘Honour System’ –
anybody can leave a puzzle or take a puzzle. You can take as long as you
like to complete.

Sunday Coffee Hour Volunteers
Sunday Coffee Hour is a lovely custom we have at St. David’s. 

We are looking for individuals and families to help assist with setting up
and/or serving ... there is really not much to it and other volunteers
would be delighted to show you the ropes! A sign up sheet has been put
on the refrigerator if you have a spare Sunday to help out. Please do call
the office if you have any questions.

Thank you!

S D P C 250250
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Message from the WA
Hello Ladies, 

St. David’s Women’s Auxiliary is in NEED of new members to continue its work. We get
together at Noon on the last Tuesday of each month for a light lunch, meeting and friendship
hour. 

You don’t have to attend our Church regularly or even be a member of the Church to join us.
Also, if you aren’t a baker or a cook, there are lots of other ways to help. Why not just come
and make a new friend; we’d really like to see you. 

We carry out various projects each year to raise money for improvements to the
Church/Church Hall. These include hosting the Pancake Supper, Good Companions Lunches,
Funeral Receptions, etc. We are always looking for new ideas and maybe you have some.

Over the last several years, our main fundraiser has been our monthly Bridge/Luncheons.
These have been very successful and we have established a reputation for good food and a
warm and welcoming atmosphere. If you’re not available in person to help on that day,
perhaps you’d consider making a pot of soup or a dessert for that event. Cookies,
sandwiches are often required for functions so perhaps you could help there.

Please consider coming to our meetings or offering to help in some way. If you are
interested, or require further information, please call the Church Office, (709) 722-2382 or
one of the following:  

Janet Calver  Phone: (709) 745-1343)   E-mail: Janetlcalver@gmail.com

Lillian Crawford Phone: (709) 754-2362/(709) 691-3057  E-mail: lilliancrawford4@gmail.com

Janet Aitken  Phone: (709) 726-1916  E-mail: janet_aitken@hotmail.com

We appreciate your support and look forward to hearing from you,

P. S. From time to time, we need some strong men to set up table/chairs before a function, so
check with your husbands, partners or sons to see if they would be willing to help as well. 
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This past week, the WA hosted the first Bridge Party (September 30th) since our
summer break. As usual, we had an enthusiastic group of bridge players who came
for lunch (a selection of homemade soups and delectable desserts ) and then stayed
to enjoy an afternoon of playing their favourite game. For many, it had been nearly
two months since they had all been together, so there was much excitement in the
air! It was wonderful to see everyone again and to meet some new players! All in all,
it was a fun afternoon with much laughter and chatting. The next bridge party will be
on October 28, 2025!

Many thanks from the WA to all those who volunteered to make this afternoon a
great success – our set-up and take-down crews, our "souper" cooks and "delectable
dessert" bakers, our dessert "plater", our kitchen staff and servers, and our dirty
dishes cleanup team. We couldn't do it without you! Thank-you all!

Below are just a few pictures from Tuesday. It takes a lot of work behind the scenes
to make this event a success – so cheers to all our worker-bees, some of whom you’ll
see in the pictures below!

S D P C 250250

Good News from you
Bridge Party - September 30
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Our September Music in the Hall concert was a truly special evening of wonderful
music and familiar songs thanks to our guest performers– Shelley Neville and
Peter Halley! 

Shelley and Peter bring not only their musical talents with them, but also an air of
rapport and enjoyment that envelops the audience. Totally enjoyable and so
relaxing! And many thanks to our own Brian Way, whose musical talents gently and
effortlessly pull everything together to make it a memorable evening for all who
are there.

Below is a picture of our guests.....

Good News from you
Music in the Hall Concert - September 12
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Left to Right: Peter, Shelley and Brian



Memorial Tree Dedication – On Sunday, September 30th, the Ellis Family gathered
to dedicate a leaf on our Memorial Tree in honour of John Ellis. His son, Neil, gave a
tribute in his father’s honour...

My father’s journey began in 1962, when he sailed from Liverpool to Newfoundland.
It was on that boat that he met my mother—an encounter that would change both
of their lives. A year later, in 1963, he immigrated here, and soon after they were
married at St. Matthew’s Church in Grand Falls.

From the beginning, he poured his energy into both family and community. At St.
David’s Church, he helped establish the first Beaver Colony with Mrs. Carmichael,
opening doors for young people through the Scouting movement. He also served as
a Venturer leader and gave three years of dedicated service on the Board of
Managers.

He was more than a member of the community—he was a builder of it. His faith, his
service, and his leadership leave a legacy that still guides us today.
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Good News from you

September is always a very busy time for people - getting back in the swing of things
after the summer - but we always have time to share good news with you!

News From our Congregation
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Josh Chancey and Cabot Power- On September 12th and 13, Cabot Power & Friends
presented an outstanding show at the Majestic Theatre featuring the music of Stevie
Wonder. This show was part of Cabot Power’s 10th Anniversary celebrations and
featured many talented performers including bandleader and saxophonist, Josh
Chancey. Cabot Power started out as a nine-piece cover band and has since
expanded to include eleven members. They are in the process of creating their
debut album co-written by Josh Chancey and Kenneth Pasher. If the name Chancey
sounds familiar, it should – Josh is the grandson of the late Betty and Fred Chancey,
longtime members of St. David’s!

Good News from you
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Birth Announcement – Florence (Flossie) Lily-Anne Stansbury- We received a note
from Lori (Peach) and Fuat Sezer just the other day with the wonderful news that
they are once again, proud grand-parents! Flossie Stansbury was born on September
12. Flossie is the daughter of Phoebe and Nick Stansbury and little sister to Penelope
and George. 

As Lori wrote.... She is doing super!!! .... Flossie is growing rapidly and George and
Penelope are super big siblings and love their new title!!!!

I know mom would have just loved to hold and coo over Flossie.
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Special Award for Joy and Stewart- In August, both Dr. Joy Carmichael and Dr.
Stewart Gillies became Fellows of the International College of Dentistry. This honour
recognizes their leadership in humanitarianism, mentorship, education, and
International professional relations.

Congratulations to both Joy and Stewart on this award! (See picture below)

Good News from you
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On The Go
Our picture of the month is a

bit of a mystery for you to
solve! The only clues for you

are that it is one of our
members and it was taken in
the early 70’s! Guess who?
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Church Summer Office Hours:  
Tuesday to Thursday from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. 
709-722-2382 (General office)
709-699-3661 (Rev. David Sturtevant )
stdavids@nfld.com (messages are checked regularly!)

Pastoral Care 
For Pastoral Care in July, please contact Rev. Derek Krunys at 709-687-7742. For
Pastoral Care in August, please contact Rev. David Sturtevant at 709-699-3661

Donations
The sole email address we are using to accept donations is: stdavidsnfld@gmail.com
It is linked to our bank account and automatically accepts all donations!
You can find more ways to donate on our website, stdavids.nf.ca/donations-2/

How to Reach us:
Minister: Rev. David Sturtevant – Cell. 709-699-3661
Music Director:      Brian Way
Administrator:       Heather Steele Morrissey 
Women’s Auxiliary:  Lillian Crawford
Good Companions (Seniors): Call Heather in the Office
Bible Study: Rev. David Sturtevant
Atlantic Mission Society: Kathy McKay & Penny Gillies
Prayer Shawl (Knitters): c/o Lillian Crawford

Session
Lillian Crawford (Clerk)
Sue Templeton   Ken Templeton
Janet Calver        Aubrey Bonnell     
Penny Gillies       Eleanor Bonnell     Jenny Griffioen
Kathy McKay       Steve Bruneau       Jennifer Waterman
Ian Bruneau         Ed Vanderkloet

Treasurer: Anne Calver         Envelope Secretary: Ian Bruneau

Board of Managers:
Jill Bruneau, Anne Calver, Nnenna Odide Offia, Heather Steele Morrissey, Lisa
Dooley, Debbie Wells, Aldrin Gain  

Church Information
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News from the Pews
T H E  O F F I C I A L  N E W S L E T T E R  O F

S T .  D A V I D ’ S  P R E S B Y T E R I A N  C H U R C H

Want to share your news in the next edition?
 Contact us!

stdavids@nfld.com stdavidsstjohns

stdavidsstjohns 98 Elizabeth Avenue
St. John’s, NL
A1B 1R8

mailto:stdavids@nfld.com
https://stdavids.nf.ca/

